Minutes – Board Meeting – April 28, 2008
Central of Lunenburg Alumni Scholarship Foundation
Telephone conference 9:00 PM
Directors participating in this meeting include:

Al Vaughan, Nancy Chappell, David Arthur, and Margaret Hornbeck

The meeting was called to order by Al Vaughan.

In the absence of Gene Hart, Treasurer, Al gave the financial report as follows. The Foundation’s investment fund is currently $9726.00. Loses on this fund have been -7% from January 1, 2008 to the present. The total earnings since the beginning of this investment fund have been $350.00. The Checking Account balance is $362.00.

This report was followed by a discussion of how much our Scholarship award should be this year. Motion was made by David that the 2008 award be $1000.00, motion was seconded by Margaret. Motion was carried unanimously. Nancy agreed to contact Central and let them know of the award amount and make the school officials aware that this year’s award is in memory of Cynthia Whitaker Crafton.
Al agreed to contact Bobby Crafton and make sure that Cynthia’s family is aware that the award is being made in her memory. 
Discussion followed on our effort to have other Central Graduation Classes participate in the Foundation with scholarships for their classes. Al reported that he had some good contacts but still no takers. David suggested that the board may want to consider establishing a scholarship to be given from all alumni of Central. This would be a separate scholarship from the current Class of ’67 Scholarship. By establishing this “general” alumni scholarship there would be an avenue for all of the schools alumni to participate even if their individual class has not established a scholarship. No decision was made.
Al reported that some of the Class of ‘67 Newsletters are being returned due to incorrect addresses. It was decided that Al would send each board member a listing of the returns and that all board members would provide known updates.
The board discussed honoring some of our teachers.  Al suggested that after we remember those classmates who have passed away, that we start honoring some of our outstanding teachers.   He suggested that we have 2 selection committees - one of Kenbridge people and one of Victoria people.   Hopefully each of these committees would have input from a lot of classmates.    They would select the top teachers (elementary, middle school or high school would be fair game) for the Kenbridge folks and the top teachers for Victoria folks.   Then at the appropriate year we would start with the Kenbridge teacher and then next year alternate with a Victoria teacher.   Then when a classmate passes away we would interrupt with the award being in memory of the deceased classmate. Margaret suggested that the next newsletter request input for the listing of Teachers to be honored. The Kenbridge list will be coordinated by David and the Victoria list will be coordinated by Al.

Al reported that he has suggested to the O'Brien family that they make a contribution to the scholarship fund on Oct. 5, 2008 at Central.   This would have been Michael's 60th birthday.  They are considering this. 

The final topic discussed was a suggestion by David, that the board consider the establishment of an endowment fund. David will provide the board with more information on this topic for discussion at the next meeting.
There being no further business the meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

David Arthur, Secretary
